



# **GRADE V**

FULL NAME		
DATE OF BIRTH	DATE	

MARKS	ENGLISH	MATHS	URDU
OBTAINED			

REMARKS	

### Grade V

Sample Entry Test: English

### Read the story

### Gold

The discovery of gold in California in the nineteenth century caused an **outbreak** of a strange, new 'disease' known as gold fever. People became so gripped by the lure of gold that they actually showed all the symptoms of a fever – sleeplessness, restlessness and hot, nervous excitement. A side effect of this fever was a doubling of the population of California in a short space of time! One of those bitten by the gold bug was a certain E.H. Hargreaves, who travelled all of 6,500 kilometers from Australia in search of Californian gold. Unfortunately, he arrived too late. His journey was not a complete waste of effort, for Hargreaves spent the time in California studying the type of rock and landscape likely to yield gold!

Equipped with this knowledge, he returned to Australia in 1851 and immediately announced to his friends that he was about to take a canoe down the Macquarie River in search of gold.

His friends just laughed and said he was mad. Nevertheless, the undaunted Hargreaves set off on his expedition, accompanied by a bushman named Lister. A long, difficult journey finally brought them to a small **creek** along theriver, whereupon Hargreaves suddenly had a strange overpowering feeling that there was goldeverywhere about them. When he told Lister, the bushman was convinced that Hargreaves had indeed gonestark, raving mad. Then Hargreaves stooped down and dug up a handful of mud . . . it was full of glittering, sparkling gold!

When the discovery was announced in the papers on the 15<sup>th</sup> May, 1851, it caused an immediate outbreak of gold fever. Thousands upon thousands deserted their jobs and rushed to begin diggings all over the countryside. Many were successful. One man dug up 15 kilograms of gold in a single hour; another found a single nugget worth £12,000, a huge sum in those days. It was Hargreaves 'turn to laugh now — all the way to the bank.

### Answer these questions. (Answer in sentence-form where possible).

- 1. What effect did gold have on people?
- 2. What effect did the discovery of gold have on California?
- 3. How did Hargreaves put his journey to California to good use?
- 4. Why did his friends think he was mad?
- 5. Did Hargreaves go alone on his expedition?
- 6. Give reasons why you think the journey down the Macquarie River was difficult.
- 7. Write six words to describe how Hargreaves must have felt when he noticed gold in the mud of the river.
- 8. Imagine you were in Australia when the discovery of gold was first announced. Write a paragraph to describe what you saw.

# Grade V Sample Entry Test: Math Time: 30 minutes Q1) Fill in the blanks a) 8984 = \_\_\_\_\_\_ +900 + 80 + 4 b) Simplest form of 12/36 is \_\_\_\_\_ c) 4362 in words is d) Two thousand five hundred and forty-three in number is e) 300 cm = \_\_\_\_\_\_ m Q2) Solve the following a) 3/5 of 30 = \_\_\_\_\_\_ b) 4/7 + 3/21 = \_\_\_\_\_ Q3) Express these fractions as decimals a) 0.7 = b) 2.5 =

Q4) Convert the following into mixed fractions

a) 2/5 x 75 = \_\_\_\_\_ b) 610 ÷ 5 = \_\_\_\_ c) 27.43 + 49.4 =

a) 37/10

b) 19/3

Q5) Solve the following

15

13

/2

/2

/3

### Grade V

### Sample Entry Test: Urdu

## آپاہج لومڑی



ایک آدمی جنگل میں جا رہا تھا۔ اس نے دیکھا کہ ایک اپا ہج لومڑی ، ہانے جانے سے لاچار ایک طرف کو پڑی ہے۔ وہ یہ سوچ کر حیران ہوا کہ خُدا بھلا ہے چاری لومڑی کو کس طرح روزی دیتا ہو گا۔ اچانک کیا دیکھتا ہے کہ ایک شیر ایک گیدڑ کو منھ میں دبائے سامنے چلا آتا ہے۔ وہ آدمی چھپ کر وہیں بیٹھ گیا۔ لومڑی کے پاس پہنچ کر شیر نے گیدڑ کا خون پیا ، تھوڑا سا گوشت بھی کھایا ۔ پھر باقی شکار وہیں چھوڑ کر چھلانگیں مارتا، آنکھوں سے اوجھل ہو گیا۔ اب لومڑی کی باری تھی۔ وہ ہے چاری لنگراتی گھسٹتی شکار کے پاس آئی ۔ پیٹ

بھر کے گوشت کھایا اور اپنے بھٹ میں واپس چلی گئی۔ وہ آدمی سارا منظر اپنی آنکھوں سے دیکھ رہا تھا۔ بولا، " سچ ہے، روزی الله تعالیٰ کے ہاتھ میں ہے۔ آدمی کوشیش نہ کرے تو بھی رزق ہر حالت میں پہنچتا ہی رہتا ہے۔"اتنا کہہ اور سارے کام کاج چھوڑ کر خود بھی ایک کونے میں بیٹھ رہا اور الله الله کرنے لگا۔

اب سُنوکہ بھلے آدمی پر تین دن کے فاقے گزر گئے اور کھانے کی صورت پیدا نہ ہوئی۔ بے چارا بُھوک سے بے حال ہو گیا۔ ہاتھ پاؤں میں سَکت نہ رہی اور سانس رُک رُک کر آنے لگی۔ تب اس آدمی نے سنا ، جیسے کوئی کہہ رہا ہو۔ "اے کم ہمت! الله تعالیٰ نے تمهیں شیر بنایا ہے، خود بھی کھاؤ اور دوسروں کو بھی کھلاؤ اَپاہج لومڑی نہ بنو کہ تم اَپاہج پیدا نہیں ہوئے۔" (ماخوذ)

### سوال جواب

### سوالوں کے جواب لکھیں:

- i. آدمی نے اپاہج لومڑی کو دیکھ کر کیا سوچا؟
  - ii. لومڑی نے اپنا پیٹ کس چیز سے بھرا؟
- iii. آدمی نے لومڑی کو کھاتے دیکھ کر کیا سبق حاصل کیا؟
- iv. كيا أس آدمى نر صيحح سبق حاصل كيا تها؟ ابنر جواب كى وجه بهى لكهير؟
  - v. اس کہانی کا سبق اپنے الفاظ میں لکھیے۔

